
 
 

Newsletter No 37                                                  Thursday 18th November 2021     

Prayer for week 7. 

 

 

Prepare me for the coming week. 

Help me to remember that nothing is going to happen to me this week 

that You and I together can’t handle. Take away my fears, doubts 

and worries, and replace them with strength, hope and faith.  

If I feel stuck or if I feel like I’m not getting where I need to be fast 

enough, remind me that I may be delayed because there’s a storm 

where I’m headed and that storm isn’t meant for me.  

I am grateful for my family, friends and community. Thank you for 

this Beautiful Life and forgive me if I sometimes don’t love it enough. 

In Your name, I pray. 

                           Amen.        Charity M. Richey-Bentley  

 

 
 

 

 

St Joseph’s School is a Catholic Community in the Josephite tradition where we learn and grow in the Spirit 

together                                                                                                                                                                     

 

 

            St Joseph’s School acknowledges the Taungurng people, the traditional custodians                                               

of the land on which our school is situated. We commit ourselves to actively work alongside 

Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice 

  
  
  

  

  

  

  

          

St. Joseph’ s School is a child safe school 

   



 
 

I am at my best when I am being Friendly, Respectful and a Positive Learner 

Welcome to the end of Week 7, Term 4 

 

Opening of the Nagambie Active Space 
Last Thursday I took Laura Fearn and Alya Thompson to the official opening. We had intended to take all 

the 5/6 class but due to the weather on the day the opening had been moved to the Recreation reserve. Both 

Laura and Alya spoke very well about the benefits of the active space. They then were involved in the 

official opening and unveiling of the plaque with the dignitaries that attended.  

 

 
 

Transition Program  
It was great to have our transition students here again. They participated in lots of activities with their buddies. This 
will continue for the rest of the term up until Orientation day on December the 7th.  
 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Holy Communion Preparation. 
The celebration First Communion will be on Sunday the 5th of December at the 9am Mass in St 

Malachy’s Church. Please keep Ayla Thompson, Ruby Gribbin, Emerson O’Brien, Flynn O’Brien, James 

McKeown, Brock Wilkshire, Ned Butler, Thomas Byers, Brodie Miller and Oliver Young in your prayers. 

They will have a preparation day on Wednesday the 24th of November 

 

End of Year Graduation and celebration  
Our graduation Mass will be held on Wednesday the 8th of December at 12noon. At the end of this Mass 

each child will be presented with their certificate and we will have our awards for our year 6 students. 

Parents are more than welcome to attend. 

Then on Wednesday the 15th of December, we will have our end of year celebration. It will start at 6pm on 

the courts. Tea will be provided. The children will do their special Christmas performance and we will 

watch the year 6 movie. Please put these events into your diary. 

 

 Laptops for sale 
We will have 28 laptops for sale at the end of this year. If you wish to 

purchase one you need to give your name to Janelle and pay the full amount to 

have the laptop secured for you. The details are as follows: 

MacBook Air  

Price: $850  

Model: MacBook Air 13" 2017 ('older style' with USB-A ports and 

non-Retina screen) 

- 128GB storage 

- 1.8 GHz Dual-Core Intel Core i5 

- 8 GB 1600 MHz DDR3 

Age: Purchased in Feb 2020 - less than 2 years old.  

Warranty: AppleCare+ until Feb 2023 (standard warranty plus accidental damage coverage) 

 

 



 
 

St Vincent DePaul Christmas goods and fundraiser 
We are participating in our annual St Vincent De Paul Christmas hamper and funds raiser. In each class will 

have a box that we ask our families to donate some non perishable food items. These are collected and given 

to the society to distribute to those in need. We will also have some activities to raise money so we are able 

to give them some money as well. 

Some ideas are a packet of pasta, pasta sauce, rice, long-life milk, fruit mince pies, can of tuna,  a can of 

vegetables, two minute noodles to name a few. 

Crossing and pickup 
Please remember if you park on the other side of the side road at the 

front of the school to have your child use the crossing to cross the 

road. We had a near miss last year and don't want another one. 

 

Vaccinations 
Please be aware that any adults who wish to come on the school site 

need to be double vaccinated and be able to show proof of their status. 

This is a statewide requirement.  

Despite easing of restrictions, masks still need to worn in primary schools. 

 
We are praying for: 

 For Chris Hooper who currently on leave and  is recovering 

 Fr Tony and our Parish community, especially those who are unwell or receiving treatment. 
 

Pupil Free Days this Year 
November 22nd (Planning Day) 
 

 

PHOTOS for Newsletter                                                     
Send them to smckinnon@sjnagambie.catholic.edu.au   

All Student Absence Please TXT to 0417 489 577   

  
  

St. Joseph’s Calendar 
 

November   
15th to 19th Swimming 

22nd Pupil Free day - Planning for 

staff. 

24th Advisory Council 

December 
2nd Fun Fields Day 

5th First Holy Communion 

7th Statewide Orientation 

8th End of Year Graduation Mass 12 

noon  

9th Chemical Capers Science day. 

15th End of Year celebration  

16th Last day for Students 

17th Last day for Staff. 

17th Last day ever for Mr Jones!!! 

 January 2022  
28th Teachers and staff back 

31st Students back  
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Classroom News - Term 4, Week 7 
 
Swimming Program 
Well done to everyone on their fantastic participation in our swimming program this week. We are looking 
forward to our last lesson tomorrow.  
Art Smocks 
In recent weeks we have been tidying up our classrooms, particularly the art room and we have noticed 
that many of the art smocks that have been donated over the years have lived out their useful life. Please 
check your child has an art smock that fits them well (some have names but have clearly been outgrown). 
Each student will need their own art smock at school for the start of next year. An art smock doesn't have to 
be a professionally made art smock but an old business shirt or flannelette shirt, (buttons on the back make 
them easy to get on and off and sleeves protect uniforms more fully.   
Planning Day  
Staff will spend the day on Monday 22nd planning for next year, so it will be a pupil free day.  
End of Year Excursion  
Information about our end of year excursion to FunFields sent home this week; please return your 
permission forms ASAP.  
Health Reminder 
It is important that we all continue to monitor our own and the health of our children, during this time. If you 
or your child develop any symptoms such as a fever, cough, sore throat, shortness of breath or a runny 
nose, please follow the advice below.  
Stay at home and do not attend school.  
Seek medical advice.  
If you or your child has a health condition or complex health needs, please discuss with your medical 
specialist.  
Information about coronavirus (COVID19) is available on the DHHS website.   
Our school is continuing to promote and implement on a daily basis both Covid-safe behaviours and practices 
across our school community. 
 
Have a great week everyone! 
Liz, Megan, Maddy, Gen, Sam D, Sam G, Chris & Tim. 
 

 
CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS           

5. Pragmatics and Social skills 

Focus: self awareness- identifying personal strengths and skill sets, 

 Encourage each member of the household to develop an “About Me” book or card to share 

with each other. This could be on a computer, Ipad or a scrapbook hard copy. Include 

information on their personal, family and friendship details, likes/dislikes, strengths (what they’re good at), 

challenges or what they’d like to be good at. Really you can include any information that’s important to you 

and your child. 

Make sure you include pictures and/or photos. 

Go through this book on a weekly basis, update the details and comment or ask each other questions such 

as; Why do you like…...? How are you going with this challenge. It’s great for your child to see that everyone 

has challenges and are working hard to improve themselves. 



 
 

# If you don’t have time to make an About Me book, go through the family photo album regularly with your 

child. Talk about what they were doing in the photo, what they were thinking, feeling. Focus on something 

in the photo that demonstrates your child’s skills eg; making a sandcastle, painting a 

picture, going down a slide. Would they like to do it again, why? 

  

Catholic Identity Report – by Liz Tang, REL.  

 

On Sunday, the 21st November, we celebrate the Feast of Christ the King. 

 

The Solemnity of Christ the King is the final Sunday of the liturgical calendar 

– the last Sunday of Ordinary Time. The season of Advent begins the 

following Sunday.  

 

The purpose of this feast is to draw our minds and hearts closer to acknowledging the authority and sovereignty of 

Christ in a society that often forgets or denies His power and kingship. The reign of Christ does not refer to an earthly 

power but a divine one. There are many references to Christ as King in the Bible. In Revelation (19:16) Jesus is 

referred to as “King of Kings and Lord of Lords.” In John 18:33, 36-37 the divine authority of Christ is made clear. 

 

The Solemnity of Christ the King is a newer feast in the Catholic Church because Pope Pius XI following World War 

I established it in 1925.   

 

  

Commemorating the Solemnity of Christ the King 

The tallest statue of Jesus in the world is the Christ the King 

statue in Poland which is even larger than the statue of Christ 

the Redeemer in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil. 

 

He Shall Reign Forever 

On the Solemnity of Christ the King, it is important to 

remember, that Christ is King not only of the universe but also 

of our hearts and homes. He is a just King, but He is also loving 

and merciful and will be with us until the end of time. Jesus is 

the king that came to save us from our sins. During Advent, we 

await the coming of the infant King – the son of God born in 

Bethlehem to free us from our sins. He is a king of love, mercy, peace, and forgiveness who comes to lead us to the 

truth and to eternal life. Jesus is a King who teaches us to serve with humility and gentleness – “For the Son of Man 

did not come to be served, but to serve, and to give his life as a ransom for many” (Mark 10:42-45). 

 

The Solemnity of Christ the King helps us to focus on recognizing 

that Jesus is the king of the world as well as the kingdom of Heaven. 

Christ cares for us, loves us, and even serves us. He rules over us with 

love and justice. Jesus is our leader, and He wants us to follow His 

example of leadership by caring, loving, and serving one another. 

 

Our Catholic Identity focus for the coming week is: to focus on the 

Solemnity of Christ the King. We need to follow His leadership by 

caring, loving and serving one another. 



 
 

      



 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 
Please Note. 

Any adult entering the school 

grounds need to show proof of 

being double vaccination for 

COVID 19.   

Despite easing of restrictions, 

masks still need to worn in 

primary schools. 
 


